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GURU NANK COLLEGE, DHANBAD 

A meeting of the IQAC was held today Thursday 15th April 2021 at 11:30 A.M. in the 

Principal’s Chamber Bhuda Campus. The meeting was held with all the social distancing 

norms. 

The following Members were Present:  

1. Prof. P. Shekhar   - Chairman IQAC  

2. Sardar R. S. Chahal   - President Guru Nanak College, Dhanbad 

3. SardarDiljaun Singh Grewal  -Secretary, Guru Nanak College, Dhanbad 

4. Sri AmreshChoudahry  - Alumni Representative  

5. Sri Amrenmdra Kr. Sahay   - Community Representative   

6. Prof. Gopal Kumar Sandilya - Senior Teacher  

7. Prof. Sanjay Prasad   - Senior Teacher 

8. Prof. Amarjit Singh    - Senior Teacher  

9. Dr. Mina Malkhandi              - Senior Teacher 

10. Prof. Santosh Kumar  - Senior Teacher 

11. Dr. Varsha Singh   - Senior Teacher 

12. Mr. Arjun Singh   - Students Representative 

13. Ms. DivyaBarnwal   - Students Representative 

14. Sri Sanjay Kumar Singh  - Non-teaching  staff Representative  

15. Sri Sadhan Kumar Mishra  - Non-teaching  staff Representative 

16. Dr. Ranjana Das.   - Co-ordinator I.Q.A.C.  

 

PROCEEDINGS- 

The proceedings of the previous meeting dated 29-10-2020 were read and confirmed. 

The meeting of IQAC was started with a welcome note by the principal, Prof. P. Shekhar. 

He welcomed all the members of the Cell and introduced the new members’ Students 

Representatives: Arjun Singh, Divya Burnwal; Alumni Representative: Prof. Amresh 

Kumar Choudhary, Society Representative: Mr. A. K. Sahay. The Principal also 

congratulated Mr. Sahay for being elected the president of Dhanbad Bar Association. 

 

Issues arising out, and action taken Report 

It was reiterated by the Principal that the second cycle of assessment and accreditation by 

NAAC was done in 2020 itself as the result of the first cycle was declared on 3rd March 

2015.He further said that IIQA, and the SSR for the second cycle were submitted on time 

(in 2020 itself), but the NAAC Peer-Team visit got delayed due to the devastating state of 

COVID 19 Pandemic. The schedule for Peer-Team visit (as for now) provided by NAAC 
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is 09th and 10th July 2021. He mentioned that 95% of preparation for the visit was done 

and remaining 5% of the preparation would be taken up in the month of June. 

He specifically pointed out that the platform of IQAC was the most potent medium to 

ensure communication among all stakeholders.  

The members of Governing Body congratulated the IQAC for publishing the seminar 

volume “Imagining the World: Literature, Philosophy, Myth and Reality” which was the 

result of the National Seminar sponsored by IQAC and organized by Department of 

English, Guru Nanak College, in the month of July 2019.Also, all members expressed 

satisfaction and happiness that college library was not just fully automated, but had 

acquired the membership of UGC Inflibnet; to which more than five hundred students 

and almost all the teachers had got connected. 

Members were happy to note that the library had adopted KOHA as the software for use. 

The meeting proceeded with a detailed discussion of NAAC-Peer-Team visit. Essential 

feedbacks were provided by the Students’ Representatives, Arjun Singh and Divya 

Burnwal. Arjun mentioned that the College had been providing sufficient support and 

encouragement to the students in every possible way. He specifically expressed 

thankfulness towards the students-friendly approach of the teachers and appreciated their 

efforts. 

It was informed by the coordinator IQAC that the feedback from all stakeholders had 

been collected in an organized manner even during the pandemic. Three sets of online 

“Student Satisfaction Survey” were carried out by the college through its website in the 

months of June, August and October 2020; and the response of the students was huge and 

satisfactory. 

PTMs were organized by five departments and the response was highly encouraging. 

Parents and guardians were happy and satisfied with the work of the college. 

The report of “feedback reviews” carried out by “the committee for security and 

analysis” in its meeting dated 12.04.2021; was presented before the members of IQAC, 

which was appreciated. 

There being no other issue to discuss, the meeting ended with a vote of thanks to the 

chair. 

 

 

(Dr. Ranjana Das) 

Co-ordinator IQAC 


